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DISCRIMINATION 

What is age discrimination? 

making a choice which disadvantages, unfairly or 
unreasonably, an elderly person because of their age. 

denial of a benefit or an equal opportunity on the basis of 
irlcorrect assumptions about an elderly person's abilities. 

This of course is not to be confused with other kinds of 
discrimination for which we have legislation, i.e. Equal 
Opportunity Act 1984 which makes it unlawful to make a 
choice between two people on the ground of sex, sexuality, 
marital status, pregnancy, race or physical impairment. You 
will notice that discrimination on account of age is not 
part of this legislation. 

I have taken the time to point out the different kinds of 
discrimination because it is important not to confuse them. 
For example, you and your husband may decide at the age of 
55 to sell your house and take out a loan for a bigger, more 
expensive house. Some hanks may hesitate in agreeing to 
your loan at repayment rates suitable to your financial 
situation because they may require that the loan be paid up 
by the time your husband is 65 and of retirement age - his 
advanced age being the determining factor on the term of the 
loan, not his ability to pay. · 

Now, just to make sure you are not confused about age 
discrimination, if any one of you as women were to go 
through that same exercise of selling and rebuying a more 
expensive house and had to have the loan repaid by the time 
you were sixty, you would be able to say you had been 
treated unfairly, you were denied a benefit because of your 
sex. 

Back to age discrimination. As I have mentioned it is not 
legislatively controlled here in Australia but in the U.S . 
• • • • • • • • • • ? 

Description of Task Force ................ ,, .............. , 
and we'd like to hear from you about incidences where 
elderly ·people are denied opportunities or treated 
unfavourably because of their age. 

We are particularly interested in any forms of 
disciimination that occur in employment as it has particular 
relevance to early retirement, which as you all know can 
offer another way of saying retrenchment, compulsory 
retirement, permanent unemployment or just the sack. 

The early retirement phenomenon occurs for a variety of 
reasons that may have too little to do with the actual 
qualitative contribution of older people to the workforce 
and too much to do with the simplistic exercise of keeping 
the wheel turning. 

NTlODISC# 




